Taylor, Sean

From: Boone Brothers <Boone.Brothers@Bd.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 28, 2022 5:51 PM

To: Releases, Air; ==

Cc:

Subject: Immediate Notification Pursuant to SB 426

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Karen,

BD is submitting an Immediate Notification Pursuant to SB 426: “As a condition of a permit for operations that include
the emission of ethylene oxide, any spill or release of ethylene oxide, regardless of the amount, shall be reported to the
division in writing within 24 hours of discovering such spill or release.”

This is an immediate notification communication to report a small release of ethylene oxide that occurred today
Tuesday, June 28, 2022 at 6:56 am at our Covington facility.

The flame arrestor at the RTO became occluded with debris and caused a high pressure event. The rupture disc was
activated and the relief valve exhausted to atmosphere.

We calculate the amount to be less than 0.55 pound of ethylene oxide released to the atmosphere.

The system was taken off-line, repaired, and tested before returning to service.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if | can help in any other way.

Sincerely,

Boone
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Boone Brothers, CSP, CHMM
Sr. EHS Manager, UCC Business Unit

boone.brothers@bd.com

8195 Industrial Blvd.
Covington, GA, 30014
USA

t: (770)-784-6744

c: (404)-447-9052



